
NPCI/ UPI/OC No. 213/2024 – 2025                                                                                                           Feb 10, 2025 

 

To,           

 

All Members of Unified Payments Interface (UPI) 

 

Subject: Auto acceptance & rejection of chargeback basis the TCC & Returns 

 

Chargebacks are often initiated by remitting banks before beneficiary banks can act on UPI deemed approved 

transactions, because the current process allows remitting banks to raise chargeback from T+0 onwards in URCS, 

due to which beneficiary banks are not getting sufficient time to reconcile and process returns (RET)/TCC 

proactively before a dispute is taking shape of chargeback, there were instances where beneficiary banks have 

raised RET and didn’t checked the status of returns they have been rejected because chargeback is already raised, 

and the chargeback has been closed on deemed acceptance basis along with RBI penalty. 

 

To address these challenges and improve the efficiency of dispute resolution, we are implementing auto 

acceptance/rejection of chargeback basis the TCC/RET raised by the beneficiary bank in next settlement cycle 

after the chargeback is already raised. Note, this revised process is applicable only for bulk upload option & UDIR 

not in front end option.  

 

Key Changes in the Revised Process: 

 
 

The above functionality will be implemented in URCS with effect from Feb 15, 2025. 

 

Member banks are advised to take a note of the above and disseminate the information contained herein to the 

officials concerned. 

 

Warm Regards, 

 

SD/- 

 

Giridhar GM 

Chief – Customer Success 


